
On behalf of my fellow faculty members and the administrative 

staff of University of Saba Region, let me begin by expressing my 

very warm welcome to you all to this great collaborative 

academic event. First, it is my immense pleasure to warmly 

congratulate the administration and faculty members of Taiz 

University on their successful organization of the 2nd 

International Conference of Technology, Science, and 

Administration – 2022 (2nd ICTSA-2022). Undoubtedly, such a 

remarkable event represents a unique contribution to the growth 

of academia and an extraordinary step that may contribute to 

offering scientific results and solutions to a number of pressing 

issues required for the development and growth all walks of 

human life; including medicine, science, administration, 

engineering …etc.  

 The participation of University of Saba Region in organizing this 

scientific event mirrors its firm belief in the necessity of 

coordinating efforts, integrating visions, developing ideas and 

programs, developing innovative relationships, building bridges 

of partnership and cooperation and exchanging experiences; 

whether at the level of local or regional and international 

universities, in various fields of education, academic and 

research. This endeavor has been culminated in cooperation 

agreements between us and a number of local and international 

universities, with a view to drawing on the experiences of others 

and achieving the goals set in the development of performance, 



achieving overall quality and advancing the educational and 

academic process. 

In order to promote partnership and exchange of experiences, we 

invite researchers to participate in this Conference which 

fundamentally aims at achieving pioneering and innovation, 

transferring expertise and experiences and contributing to 

keeping up with the developments of the modern time and to 

overcome its rapid challenges. 

Last but not least, I would like to thank whoever has a share in 

organizing this great event, be they the Preparatory Committee 

members or the Scientific Committees and the researchers. We 

pretty sure that the Conference will achieve its objectives and 

concludes with practical and effective results that are likely to 

make it a milestone in a challenging phase. 


